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Newsletter of The Palmetto Club   

CALENDAR 
April 

19  Executive Board Meeting 

(EOO) 

21 Spring Fling 

May 

  3  Executive Board Meeting 

  5  General Club Meeting  

17 Executive Board Meeting  

     Full Board (PLANNING) 

19 Final Meeting this Season  

June  

20 Open House / Game Day 

21 Executive Board Meeting  

July 

  5 Open House / Game Day 

18 Open House / Game Day 

19 Executive Board Meeting 

August 

  2 Open House / Game Day 

15 Open House / Game Day 

16 Executive Board Meeting 
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The President’s Treetop View  
By Diane Lessard, President 

     

     Hard to believe we are coming to the end of our 2016-

2017 year. It has been a wonderful challenging 

experience for me as your president.  

     The up coming meeting is always enjoyable so please 

join us for the May 5th wrap up luncheon, we will be 

installing our 2017-2018 officers. Officers being installed 

are 2nd and 3rd Vice Presidents, Barbara Cameron and 

Judy Langston respectfully, Corresponding secretary, 

Jeannie McMillen and Treasurer, June Rhodes. Thanks 

to Andrea Pair and the nominating committee for our 

slate of officers. This year we will be awarding 4 

scholarships to our local high schools. Atlantic, Mainland, 

Seabreeze and Spruce Creek will each be awarded a 

$1000.00 scholarship. We added Spruce Creek High 

School this year to be the recipient of the Past President’s 

Scholarship. Thank you to the past presidents for this 

additional scholarship. And it's always refreshing to hear 

our recipients tell their stories. Thank you Vicki Teel and 

the scholarship committee for all your hard work. The 

American Cancer Society will also be presented a check 

from our Cancer Benefit Fashion Show. Thanks Ceil 

DeWolfe and your team for your endeavors to make the 

fashion show a success.  

       As we wind down our year some of our members will 

be heading to their summer homes before the really hot 

weather arrives here. For those of you who will be 

traveling, travel safe, have a great summer and see you 

when you return. And as always remember to be kind to 

one another.               Love, Diane 

            April Spring Fling Fundraiser 
“Scent of Spring” 

Friday, April 21, 2017 

10:00 A. M. - Luncheon 12:00 Noon 

Donation $25.00 per person 

Reservations; Janet Vacchiano 386.767.6334   



May 2017 

           24 pounds of pet food was delivered to Halifax Humane Society Sunday, April 9th.  

          Thanks to all members for donations and Nancy Rogers for being our Chair. 

           arf, arf , arf  and meow, meow, meow 

NEW MEMBER  
Susan K. Shawver  

   

Address: 

1809 34th Street 

Parkersburg, WV 

              26104 

Phone: 

703-622-2636 

eMail: shawver3@gmail.com 

Welcome Susan to The Palmetto Club!  

 MAY BIRTHDAYS 
  5   Gerry Voynovich 

  7   Dee Lane 

 13  Ceil DeWolfe 

 15  Mildred Recascino 

 30  June Rhodes   

 31  Elda Wenzel 

     Sunshine Chair Update 
Please let our Corresponding Secretary 

Grace Niedhammer know if you become 

aware of a member who is ill or having 

other problems.  Please keep Stevie 

Graham in your good thoughts as she 

recovers from a broken hip & Elda 

Wenzel who lost her sister. Grace’s 

Number is 386.756.9092. 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL TIME 

IF IT IS MAY, IT IS TIME TO PAY! 
May begins our membership renewal period. Please complete and return the 2017-2018 

Membership Form included in this newsletter with the information as you would like it for the 

yearbook along with your dues of $50 for regular members and $15 for Lifetime Members. To be 

included in the yearbook, dues must be received by June 30th.  Dues should be paid to Financial 

Secretary Paulette Wolff, 107 Grey Widgeon Ct, Daytona Beach, FL 32119.  

A little birdie told me .. Some of you are not happy that you are not getting a hard copy 

of the FROND through the mail. If you still wish a hard copy , call  Andrea Pair at 

386-304-7247 or send email to andreapair@cfl.rr.com.  I can make it happen!           

mailto:shawver3@gmail.com
mailto:andreapair@cfl.rr.com


                                                                                                    Volume 11 Issue 9 

The Frond is published monthly by The Palmetto Club, 

1000 South Beach St., Daytona Beach, FL 32114 

 

Editor: Andrea Pair    

386.304.7247 •  andreapair@cfl.rr.com 

The Palmetto Club is not responsible for the content 

of articles. Statements are solely those of the authors. 

  

www.thepalmettoclubdaytona.org 

President. . . . . . . .. . . . . ……..Diane Lessard           386.760.9169 

1st Vice President . . . . . . ……Marge Hendra          386-310-4566  

2nd Vice President . . . . ……. Jackie  Kean              386.756.9943 

3rd Vice President. . . …….     Bertie Hammer         386.322.4231 

Recording Secretary. . . ……. .Victoria Teel             386.322.3602 

Corresponding Secretary …….Grace Niedhammer  386.756.9092 

Treasurer . . . . . .  . . . . . . …….June Rhodes             386.673.5758 

Financial Secretary . . …….. . .Paulette Wolff          386.761.1085 

Parliamentarian. . . . . …  … .. Gerry Voynovich      386.767.4694 

         PALMETTO CLUB’s SPECIAL MEMBER  
          Jean Blais Gillette celebrated her 100th birthday at The Palmetto Club. She 

          has  been a  member since 1947 (70 years!).  Her father was  a  building     

          contractor on  South  Peninsula. The family  arrived in  Daytona in 1930.     

          Jean’s  brother is  Dr. Michael Blais. The  party was  attended by 74 family 

          members  and  friends and  arranged by  Jean’s daughter and Chef Bob  

          Spiering.  Congratulations Jean for being our longest  Lifetime  Member! 

May General Meeting  

May 5  12:00 Sharp 
A Special Time you won’t want to miss! 
 

• We award our charitable donation 

• Announce  our scholarship winners 

• Install new officers for  

    The Palmetto Club 2017– 2018 year.   

 

Menu ($15.00): The Entrée is Italian 

Stuffed Shells or optional Chicken Salad, 

Romaine Salad, or a Fruit Plate. 

For reservations, call Janet 386-767-6334 

Hostesses : Joan Chase & Marge Hendra 

May 3rd Friday Meeting  

May 19 (Cards at 10:00)  

Palmetto Club Member  

Becky Argeny 
Will speak on  

Long Term Care Options & 

Estate Conservation  

 

Menu ($15.00): The Entrée is Salisbury 

Steak or optional Chicken Salad, Romaine 

Salad, or a Fruit Plate. 

 

For reservations, call Mary 386-675-6053 

Hostesses: To Be Determined  

FROND Schedule  
 
The FROND will be  

published in May and  

August. There will not  

be a FROND in June 

and July. Please refer  

to your May Frond for  

the Summer schedule. 

Monthly publication 

will resume in August.  

Enjoy your summer &  

the Open Houses. 

mailto:landreapair@cfl.rr.com
http://www.thepalmettoclubdaytona.org/


The Palmetto Club 

1000 South  Beach Street 

Daytona Beach, Florida 32114 

386-253-6163 

 

 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Plan to come to The Palmetto Club this summer for fun, 
games and visiting with friends. Play cards, Mexican Train 

Dominoes, Parcheesi, or the game of your choice. . . or just 
come and enjoy some good conversation over lunch. 

Games: 10:00 AM – Lunch: 12:00 PM 
• Tues. June 20 (Seafood salad)  • Wed. July 5 (stuffed chicken)  

• Tues. July 18 (salad bar ONLY)   • Wed. August 2 (chicken docoma)  

• Tues. August 15 stuffed white fish    

Alternately, except for July 18, you may choose either: the Chicken Salad 
Plate, the Chicken Romaine Salad, or the Fruit Plate; $15.00 
New VP Judy Langston Reserves The Right To Change The Menu 

Please make your reservation one week in advance of luncheon: Judy 334-9304 


